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Distington Big Local - Young People and Families Sub Group

Notes of the meeting held on 21 June 2016

Present:, Julia Powley, Andrea Martin, Christine Pattinson, Mary Smart, Alan Lowe (Chair), Ingrid Morris (Notes)
Apologies: Angela Jones, Gareth Douglas-Brown,
1. Feedbacks: Litter Pick School held a community litter pick with years 5 & 6.  This was attended by all DBL staff and a volunteer.  The kids did well and Christine said that they had done a good job at the back of the CFYP.
Defibrillator Ingrid had found some funding for obtaining one through the British Heart Foundation which appears to have all been allocated/spent.  She is waiting to hear back from them regarding any other funding streams that may be available for this.  Angela Jones advised by telephone before the meeting that she will ask other schools if they know of any funding streams for this. (Action: Angela). At the meeting it was discussed that we should get in touch with the surgery to ask if they would consider moving their defibrillator to the outside of their building so that the community has access to it 24/7.  It could be that the cost of the casing prevented them from doing this in the first place, if that is so, we could look at paying for the casing. Action: Ingrid / Alan to contact the surgery.  The Coop was also mentioned as a good central place to site one.  The group are in favour of getting a defibrillator for the village that is accessible around the clock and are keen to explore available options of match funding and where to site it.

2. Caravan Review Board Members have provided feedback on why they voted against the Caravan Trial. Summary of their comments: too divisive / negative comments on Facebook / not open to all (as trial only 12 weeks) / not for those on very low income as still costly to hire / not sure how to means test / costs couldn’t be right as didn’t include cleaning of caravans / checking the condition of the vans & looking after them / DBL should not be funding individuals / cost not a factor / didn’t seem it had been looked at fully & properly so maybe need to re-visit it. The group is still unclear as to why it was deemed not worth doing a trial, and some of the comments appeared to have misunderstood some of the proposal. It was felt the Board needs to be more diverse with more young folk on it, people on low incomes / benefits need something, they could have saved up to book a caravan. It was decided not to send a comment back to the Board regarding this.

3. Play Park  Alan reported that John Bowman had spoken to someone at the council regarding the land on Hinnings Road, the outcome being that they might agree to an asset transfer of the land to the Parish Council or an incorporated body.  We are waiting to heard back from Clinton Boyce at the council, if an asset transfer is a possibility, this group suggested that we speak to the Parish Council and ask them if they will put themselves forward for this. Action: Alan to progress this.

2 or 3 years ago Home Housing set up a ‘Home Viewpoint Team’ to consult with residents about this land, most wanted a play park.  Action: Christine to get in touch with John Cass from Home Group to ask for the survey details.

4. Club for Young People  The current funding agreement between DBL and CFYP runs out in February 2017.  This group needs to put a proposal together to request further funding from the Board by September 2016. Christine has put in an application today to the council for more funding. Action: Alan to meet with Christine and Trustee(s) during August to get the ball properly rolling.

5. AOB Workers’ Educational Association (WEA) have been providing training in Distington for years, they now need to charge for some of the courses they provide.  Could DBL help with this. Action: Alan / Ingrid to contact them to see what they can provide.

Date of next meeting : Tuesday 13th September 2016, 2pm at the Rectory.
